Jabiru Town Council

PO Box 15

JABIRU NT 0886

9 August 2002

The Secretary

Senate ECITA References Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Sir or Madam,

Re:
Senate Enquiry into Environmental Regulation of Uranium Mining

I write on behalf of Jabiru Town Council members who have expressed the concerns about environmental monitoring of the impacts of uranium mining occurring within Kakadu National Park, especially in light of the recent move to Darwin of the government regulatory body, Environmental Research Institute of the Supervising Scientist (ERISS).

Notwithstanding the move of ERISS to Darwin, it is the expectation of this Council that monitoring and reporting of the impacts of uranium mining by government will be continued at a high standard. This is a particularly sensitive issue for both the indigenous and the non-indigenous community, in Kakadu National Park, given its cultural, environmental and wilderness heritage status, which as the Senate is aware, is of international importance and significance.

Council has expressed concerns around the reliability of a remote monitoring service to provide, in an ongoing capacity, an adequate and effective monitoring programme. Councillors have expressed the view that during budgetary cost cutting, some aspects of a programme, such as travel allowances, are more vulnerable. This has lead to fears about whether or not monitoring groups can be relied upon to adequately monitor the impacts of uranium mining on Kakadu national Park and the communities that inhabit the area from a remote location.

The Jabiru Town Council is grateful for the opportunity of contributing to the Senate debate on environmental regulation of uranium mining. 

Yours sincerely,

(Sent by email, therefore not signed)

David J. Norton

Chairman

Jabiru Town Council

Tel: 08 8979 2214 AH

